MEETING MINUTES BOARD OF SELECTMEN August 8, 2017

Present: Maura Curran, Chairman, Anthony V. Vegnani, Vice Chairman, Shawn Harris

Mr. Danehey not present at this meeting.

Patricia Vinchesi, Town Administrator

The Meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Acceptance of Agenda

Mr. Harris made a motion to accept the agenda for August 8, 2017, Second by Mr. Vegnani, all in favor. Unanimous vote (3-0).

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Move that the Board of Selectmen go into Executive Session to consider the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property and reconvene in open session – Ellis Property Motion by Mr. Harris Second by Mr. Vegnani

Roll Call Vote Ms. Curran – yes Mr. Harris – yes Mr. Vegnani – yes

The board moved into executive session at 7:06 p.m. and will reconvene in open session

The board moved into open session at 7:43 p.m.

Ms. Curran said the board concluded their executive session with Attorney Jim Toomey with regard to the Ellis Estate. The Selectmen received a draft letter from the Attorney General's office (AGO) to review. It will be sent back to the AGO with the comments from the Board of Selectmen for their review. Once the Selectmen receive the final draft, it will be read in the next open session.

WALK INS-

David Doherty, 122 Gilson Road, last year there was a study on the wind turbine. There are a number of nights where the conditions are met and the resident is unable to sleep because the windmill is still running when it meets these conditions. He has emailed Mr. Bangert and Ms. Keefe. He cannot get any information about why the wind turbine is turning during those hours. Ms. Curran said she will make sure he gets an answer to his questions. There are still a great number of people impacted but they have given up. Mr. Doherty said he is tenacious and will continue on until this is resolved. At this point he wants the town to keep its commitment with

the changes. Mr. Vegnani asked Mr. Doherty to report the dates and times via email to Ms. Keefe so she can follow up on his concerns.

Mrs. Andrea Hunt, 66 Mann Lot Road said the statement she wanted to read before the Selectmen went into executive session, she will read now and would like her statement go on record. The group has complained about the subject of the Ellis Property being discussed in executive session. Mrs. Hunt read a statement she prepared for the meeting. The citizens feel holding the discussion in executive session is to shield the information from the public.

Patricia Lambert, 14 Alexander Place, feels discussion about the Ellis property is not covered under open meeting law for executive session. That is their objection to discussing this in executive session.

REPORT OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

1. Town Administrator Search Committee

Ms. Curran said the law has changed and to maintain confidentiality for the candidates we are forming a sub-committee. Final candidates will be interviewed in public. Two members of the Board of Selectmen will serve on this sub-committee. Ms. Curran recommends that Charlie Cristello serve as the third person on the search committee. Mr. Harris said he was very impressed as was the Waterways Commission in dealing with Mr. Cristello. Mr. Harris thinks this is a great choice. Mr. Vegnani said when the Board of Selectmen hired Ms. Vinchesi the process was different. There was an opinion by the Attorney General's office that has put new guidelines in place. Mr. Vegnani said it is the duty of the Board of Selectmen to select the Town Administrator. Ann Burbine, 10 Pennycress Road, asked when the process would begin. Ms. Curran said the board is planning to begin the process as soon as possible. The board is hoping the news of a screening committee will entice additional applicants. Mrs. Hunt asked how many finalists will be selected. Ms. Curran said we have nine applicants currently. Ms. Curran cannot answer that question at this time.

Mr. Harris made a motion to establish a three person search committee with Anthony Vegnani, Charlie Cristello and Maura Curran Second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (3-0)

The process will begin right away.

2. Items Pending

Ms. Vinchesi has provided the Board of Selectmen with all items pending. A coffee was held for Amy Walkey and Seth Pfeiffer and they are great additions to Town Hall. The

new Director of Planning and Development was hired this week. Brad Washburn will begin August 23rd. We are moving forward with the Town Planner position.

Ms. Curran said Mr. Frank Lynch passed away recently and there will be a celebration of life held for Mr. Lynch. Mr. Lynch was a very active member of the Board of Health and the Zoning Board. He was professional, intelligent and easy to work with. He will be dearly missed.

3. Finalize Council on Aging Survey

Ms. Vinchesi said the Council on Aging staff and Linda Hayes drafted a first round of the survey. A lot of these questions were already addressed in the Durkee Brown study and the UMASS study and there is some redundancy. It needs to be retooled a bit to ask questions where the optimum location should be. Ms. Curran said the number of questions should be reduced and identifies which location is preferred by the public. Mr. Vegnani said thirty questions is a lot and he emailed some questions to Ms. Vinchesi to have included. The survey will also be available for residents who do not have a computer. Nancy Chapman, 83 Aberdeen Drive suggested the paper ballots be put in a controlled capacity where an ID is provided. Gordon Price, 48 Mann Lot Road asked when it would be ready. Once the board approves the final survey we can update it to Survey Monkey and begin the process. Dr. Price said there are five or six superb people who are interested in the Council on Aging. Ms. Vinchesi said we have done surveys in the past with very successful results. Ms. Curran asked Dr. Price if the Council on Aging has arranged for the school distribution list. He said he would look into this.

SCHEDULED ITEMS:

Humarock Easements, Nancy Durfee, Coastal Resource Officer will be rescheduled to a future meeting

Public Buildings, Kevin Kelly, Facilities Director <u>Middle School Opening (old Gates 97K / New Gates 130K) (auditorium 18-20K)</u>

- The building is very close to substantial completion. All the inspections have been done with the exception of the elevator and final building inspection. D&W have received all the paperwork they require. The elevator inspection is scheduled for Friday. Once that is complete D&W and their consultants will provide Bob Vogel with all the affidavits, punch list and substantial completion certificate. Bob has walked the building already this week, hopefully once he has all the paperwork he can do a final walk through next week and issue his temp C of O.
- Functional commissioning scheduled for August 15th.
- Building training is going on now.
- Movers coming Monday and Tuesday to move Old Gates curriculum to New Gates.

- Furniture is 80% installed
- Technology equipment has started to arrive and is on-going
- First day of School is Sept 5.
- Exterior planting is ongoing; hydro seeding will start mid to late August. Final paving is scheduled for Aug 17 and 18. Line striping will be the following week.
- Ribbon cutting has been schedule for Sunday August 27th at 1pm.

Gordon Price asked where we are on meeting the budget. Mr. Vegnani said we are under budget.

Final punch list Public Safety Complex:

- 95% complete- Outstanding issues are HVAC issues and waiting for final TAB report and MEP acceptance, Grounds Acceptance, Grading in the Heli-pad area (Aug 17), , A/V and Cameras in EOC last week of August, New seams for vinyl flooring, DPH final walkthrough of detention area. Mr. Harris does not want the air conditioner not fixed and to fall by the way side. There is no excuse why this is not working. Mr. Kelly agrees with Mr. Harris. Mr. Harris wants this fixed now and not wait until next summer. Mr. Kelly said they are very responsive and they know we are not going to let them off the hook on this. The rest of the building is fine it is just the EOC room.
- New Issues- HVAC kinks and concerns / Domestic Water /

Final Punch list items Library

- 90% complete. HVAC issues for the community room, Grounds Acceptance, New sign should arrive this week / Community room A/V scheduled to start end of August
 - You can't hear anything in the Community Room when the HVAC is on and this needs to be resolved.
- New Issues- Front exterior entry / Exterior Lighting /

Capital Repairs to Widow's Walk (90K)

• Maintenance Building HVAC is installed / Planning Clubhouse HVAC replacement in the Fall / Design for Sprinkler project /

Take over and establish ownership and protocols of old Gates Middle

- School Department is aware and planning to turn over an empty Building to the Town.
- Clearing of Debris and moving of valuables to one specific area has been on-going.
- When movers are finished on Tue/Wed, all remaining materials will be moved to Building C. Ms. Curran asked what the time frame will be. Mr. Kelly said we are

- looking at mid-September to be finished with the entire process. In the fall we will be moving Recreation in to Gates.
- All Department heads will go through to see if there are any items they could use.
- Upon completion of that there will be a town wide yard sale. And public procurement process for the remaining materials. Looking at Mid-September

Retrofit for Rec and Assistant Facilities Director in Gates

- Work to accommodate Rec into Gates has begun. Mostly access issues.
- Probably move Rec the end of September, beginning of October.
- Assistant Facilities Director moving to Gates end of August beginning of September.
- Ms. Curran asked how much of Gates Recreation will use. Mr. Kelly said the A wing will be used. Classrooms will be used for Little People, etc. On the second floor the kitchen will be used for cooking classes, etc.

Demolition of Old Police Station (250K)

- Setting up final co-ordination meetings to re-locate the Police and Fire primary repeaters from the old station to a shed under the cell tower. Also to move the Fiber data link switches; for police server and network connectivity to Town Hall
- Hazmat survey 95% done. Need to do roof samples. Should have all test results next week. Once we have all results and materials identified; we can post the RFP.
- 10 -12 days for response and site walk-thru with pre-qualified bidders. Two week turnaround to receive bids. Once we commence it should be a 3-4 week project to take the building down (including abatement). If we are able to meet this schedule I think we can begin the demolition by the end of September/beginning of October.
- We will be acting as the GC on some of the project and dealing with disconnecting of Utilities and dismantling of some existing equipment for —re-use.

Reuse of Fire Station 3 Living Quarters for BOH (TBD)-

Station 4 capital improvements-

Met with vendor, to pursue adding a 50' "Apparatus bay" building. Steel frame with wood shingles to match. On fall radar list with the Chief. Mr. Vegnani asked if this was funded and Ms. Vinchesi and Mr. Kelly said yes it is funded in FY18 and the room to expand.

Town Hall build renovations for building department expansion-

• Working now to move the existing break room to the rear of the treasurer's office. Expand the Building department space into what was the break room; allowing them

- more office space, individual space for the trade inspectors and filing space. Improvements will include a new counter area in the Building Department.
- HVAC improvements are on-going and looking at testing the system in the next two weeks. Have run into some building construction type issue which forced some redesign. Everything is installed and moving into final testing.

Mr. Vegnani said the lights fell down in the parking lot and it is a safety hazard. He would like Kevin to look into a plan to fix it. Mike Breen will look at it to fix. Mr. Vegnani asked about watering the Cushing field. Ms. Vinchesi said the field is being watered.

Gordon Price asked what the renovations at Gates are going to cost. Ms. Vinchesi said \$45,000-\$50,000. Dr. Price asked about the lead and Mr. Kelly said this will be part of the hazmat study.

Karen Canfield asked about the noise in the library. Mr. Kelly said the noise out of the floor vents and the heavy mechanical noise will go away when it is fixed.

Andrea Hunt, 66 Mann Lot Road asked about the elementary schools. The woodwork around Hatherly and Cushing is peeling and there is rusted air conditioners hanging out of the window. Is there anything planned for the school. There was a capital project approved at Town Meeting and there was a capital item for Hatherly and Cushing. Ms. Curran said the funds are released after July 1, 2017. The library walkway needs some type of railing installed. Karen Canfield, 39 Surfide said the entrance in the front of the building is ADA compliant. The walkway is outside of the scope of the library building. The walkway between Central Housing and the Library is not all library property but the Trustees are looking into this. Mrs. Hunt thinks there is a problem with the septic system at the Public Safety Complex. Mr. Kelly said the plastic cover cracked and it was replaced with a metal cover. The drains in the apparatus bay were emptied more than they would like and they are looking into this. The Selectmen thanked Mr. Kelly for all his hard work.

Hawker Peddler License Bohemian Babe Boho To Go, Kim Mallois

Owns a mobile boutique and would like to sell fashions and accessories in her RV. She is looking at locations such as Peggotty Beach, Lighthouse parking lot and any other places she can. She has permission in Marshfield to park at Brant Rock late afternoon and other private locations. Ms. Vinchesi does not recommend that the Board of Selectmen approve this. Ms. Mallois said it is a small RV. Ms. Curran said we have a few things to work out in Town. We need to identify a place and a policy so that we are fair to everybody. Ms. Curran does not think that North Scituate is a safe place to be and we need to look into this further. Mr. Harris said the location needs more thought and the beaches will not work. Mr. Vegnani said he wants the board to consider if we want this in our Town. We have a lot of business owners that pay rent and taxes for their businesses. This needs to be discussed further. Ms. Curran said we will not vote on this tonight but we will look at this for the future.

INTERVIEW Board & Committee Applicants

Linda Fulton, 23 Alexander Place has lived here all her life and recently retired. Ms. Fulton is interested in a position on the Commission on Disabilities. Ms. Fulton has a lot of experience getting teams to work collaboratively. She feels it is important that we pay attention to accessibility. Ms. Fulton has viewed the meetings and feels she could help build consensus. Ms. Curran said Ms. Fulton has great business experience. Mr. Vegnani said it is a great committee and we have a lot of good people. The Selectmen thanked Ms. Fulton for applying for this position.

Carolyn DiPesa, 65 Surfside Road has been a full time resident since 1985. Ms. DiPesa owned Sam's Variety on Hatherly Road and MaryLou's in North Scituate. Ms. DiPesa is interested in the Coastal Advisory Commission. Ms. DiPesa see's firsthand how the beach is changing from where it was. She is interested in learning what needs to be done and to help communicate to her neighbors and other residents of Scituate.

Matthew Sammartino, 22 Greenfield Lane and his parents live on Glades Road in Minot. He is interested in serving on the Coastal Advisory Commission. His family owns Boston Bowl and Phillips Candy House. He is a business person and has worked for nine years in his families company. His personal interest is in Natural Sciences and he loves the ocean, it is his interest and passion. Mr. Sammartino is also a sailor. Balancing resources and funding is critical in the Town. There are resources that need to look at what can and should be done. That can be brought to the voters for their opinion as well. Mr. Sammartino attends meetings for Morrissey Boulevard and it is a living shoreline and they are looking at options. Ms. Curran thanked Mr. Sammartino for coming forward.

Nancy Chapman, 83 Aberdeen Drive was asked to consider the Affordable Housing Trust or the Commission on Disabilities when she attended the July 11th meeting. Ms. Chapman has lived here for 40 years and loves this Town. She would like to serve in some capacity. She has been a property manager and supportive services for seniors and persons with disabilities. During the time she has worked in the affordable housing realm and there is not enough of it. She would like to see more affordable housing in this town. She is still interested in the Council on Aging.

DPW PROJECTS, Sean McCarthy, DPW Town Engineer

Diesel Storage Tank and Accessories, Highway Dept. Statewide Contract

This is the above ground diesel storage tank at the Highway Department to replace the existing tank. The current tank is rotted and this was approved at Town Meeting. This is used by DPW, Fire, etc. The size is increasing and we can use the state contract. Mr. Harris thinks this will be a good idea to get the larger tank.

Under the rule of necessity Selectman Harris will vote due to Mr. Danehey's absence even though he preferred to abstain.

Move that the Board of Selectmen award the contract to replace the existing above-ground diesel storage tank and associated equipment located at the Scituate Highway Department to Northeast Petroleum Service and

Supply Inc. for \$61,326.34. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Eastern Salt Company Statewide Contract

Mr. Harris if we have a tough winter and need additional are we locked in? Mr. McCarthy said we will fill up at this price and any additional salt ordered would be at the prevailing price.

Move that the Board of Selectmen award the contract to purchase Road Salt from Eastern Salt Company of Lowell, MA for \$64.98 per ton. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Diesel Fuel and Gasoline Statewide Contract

Diesel price remained the same and gas price increased. Selectmen Harris would like to abstain but due to the absence of Selectmen Danehey he agreed to vote.

Move to award a contract for the purchase of gasoline pursuant to state contract ENE41 and ultra-low sulfur diesel pursuant to state contract ENE40 to Dennis K. Burke of 284 Eastern Ave, Chelsea, MA for the period of August 1, 2017 through July 31, 2018 for a total sum not to exceed \$400,000. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Potassium Hydroxide Eastern MA Chemical Cooperative Contract

Mr. McCarthy said this is used at the water treatment plant. This is delivered to the water plant. This price dropped .36.

Move that the Board of Selectmen award the contract to supply Potassium Hydroxide (45%) to the Scituate Water Treatment Plant at a unit price of \$2.7411 per gallon for bulk deliveries over 3,000 gallons and a unit price of \$3.0343 per gallon for deliveries less than 3000 gallons as outlined in the Eastern Massachusetts Chemical Cooperative to Borden and Remington Corp. not to exceed \$100,000.00. Motion by Mr. Harris Second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Low Pressure Sewer System Design for Lighthouse Point – Annual Town Meeting Appropriation

This was awarded at Town Meeting and the system out there now is 15-16 feet down made with clay pipe. A metering analysis was done at key points during heavy rains, tide cycles. This area needs to be designed for a new sewer system. This sewer line was done in the 1960's. Mr. Harris said we need to look at everything so we do not have to dig this area up again. Mr. Harris asked that we do not dig it up between Memorial Day and Labor Day. The old system will be abandoned in place. Each home will need a pump. Ms. Vinchesi will look at the original language of the warrant article. This is a sewer replacement not the original sewer installation.

Move that the Board of Selectmen award the contract to Weston and Sampson for the design of the Sewer System at Cedar Point. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Cedar Point Sewer Design Contract SCADA Phase 2

This is an RFP that was done two years ago for the SCADA upgrade. These were prioritized for replacement. There will no longer be support for these parts if we do not replace them.

Move that the Board of Selectmen award the contract to Weston and Sampson for the Waste Water Treatment Plant SCADA upgrades for \$187,500. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Moratorium Street Opening Fee

The board discussed increasing the street opening fee to \$10,000 when the street was recently paved within the past five years. Keith Walo, 200 Country Way asked if there was something that can be done for all the contractors. Mr. Harris said there is new material that can be used now but he does not know the cost of this. Some contractors said it was worth the additional cost. Mr. McCarthy said you have to plate it that night when you use the material. The Selectmen will think about this and look at changing the standard as an option in the future. For now the \$5,000 fee will remain the same.

Kent Street Bike Lanes

With the new pavement on Kent Street the DPW wants to look into bike lanes while we are restriping. The sidewalk is on the side of the bike lane. Mr. Harris said this is great up until you get to St. Mary's. There is more to look at and the bike path would need to stop. This will be reviewed by the DPW.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Change to Sister City Sucy en Brie Committee Charge

Move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the update to the Sister City Sucy-en-Brie charge. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

2. Change to Coastal Advisory Commission Charge

by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris (3-0)

Move that the Board of Selectmen vote to approve the update to the Coastal Advisory Charge. Motion by Mr. Harris Second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (3-0)

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. One Day Liquor Licenses
 - a. Taylor Made Bartenders @ SMC 8/26 from 6-10:00 pm for a fundraiser Move that the Board of Selectmen approve a One Day Wine & Malt license at the Scituate Maritime Center, 119 Edward Foster Road for Taylor Made Bartenders for a fundraiser on Saturday, August 26, 2017 from 6:00 pm to 10:00 pm. Motion

- b. Hospitable Hostess @ SMC 8/18 from 5-9:00 pm for a birthday party

 Move that the Board of Selectmen approve a One Day Wine & Malt license at the

 Scituate Maritime Center, 119 Edward Foster Road for Hospitable Hostess for a

 birthday party on Friday August 18, 2017 from 5 pm to 9 pm. Motion by Mr.

 Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)
- c. Taylor Made Bartenders @ Claddagh Farm 8/19 from 5:30-9:30 pm for the Magical Moon Foundation Fundraiser

Move that the Board of Selectmen approve a One Day Wine & Malt license for Taylor Made Bartending for a fundraiser with the Magical Moon Foundation located at 0 Common Street on August 19, 2017 from 5:30 to 9:30 p.m. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

3. Board & Committee Appointments

The Selectmen discussed waiting until all four were present to do most of these appointments. Mr. Vegnani discussed CPC and reviewed the applicants. Ms. Curran suggested we reappoint Gary Meyerson to CPC.

Move to appoint Gary Meyerson to the Community Preservation Committee for a term of three years or until a successor is named and completion of the conflict of interest law online training program is completed within 30 days. Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

The Selectmen reviewed the Economic Development Commission and saw there are three openings. The board agreed to reappoint Colin McNeice.

Move to appoint Colin McNeice to the Economic Development Commission for a term of three years or until a successor is named and completion of the conflict of interest law online training program is completed within 30 days. Motion by Mr. Harris Second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (3-0)

The Selectmen agreed to postpone the appointment of Board and Committee members to a future meeting when all four Selectmen are in attendance and they have more time to review candidates.

4. Election Poll Workers and Poll Hours for Special Town Election

Move to appoint the following election workers from the Town Clerk Republican election workers list.

| LAST NAME | FIRST NAME | |
|-----------|------------|--|
| Alibrandi | Jill | |
| Badore | Dennis | |

Bonney Al

Bonney Carmen (Dee)
Casassa Edward B. Jr
Casassa Judith B
Crowell Hope

Dorr Frederic S Jr Duffin Dianne Fitzgibbon Carol John F Gallagher Greene Robert J Hancock Dorothy Huggard Stephen Edward Kamp Kelly Dianne J Kelly Deirdre King Anita Kosman Paula Camille Leonhardi Leonhardi David Lydon Karen

Manning John T (Jack) as Deputy Warden

Miles Carol
Minier Marla
Nellis David
Ojala Marilyn
Robertson Ron
Robinson Emily

Sones Carolyn as Clerk

Smith Mary L Tuttle Harold Tuttle Susanne Walsh Kenney Nick Waterman Eleanor Waterman Wells Dianne Werner Karen Wheatley Ethel Wheatley Ron Young Deborah

Motion by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

The Selectmen reviewed the hours for the Special Town Election and asked Ms. Canfield and Mr. Walo in the audience what their preference was for the ending time. Karen Canfield said she was fine with 5 p.m. and Keith Walo would like to see the end time at 6 p.m. The Selectmen agreed to make the end time 6:00 p.m.

Move that the poll hours for the Special Town Election to be held on Saturday, September 16, 2017 at the Scituate High School gymnasium located at 606 Chief Justice Cushing Way are from 7:00 AM-6:00 PM. Motion by Mr. Vegnani second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

5. Letter of Support for Disposition Application, Scituate Housing Authority

Move that the Board of Selectmen approve the towns support for the
disposition application filed by the Scituate Housing Authority. Motion by

Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (3-0)

OTHER BUSINESS:

- 1. Correspondence
 - a. Middle School Ribbon Cutting
 - b. Thank you to Chief of Police for 4th of July weekend
 - c. Water Conservation
- 2. Approval of Meeting Minutes

Move to accept the meeting minutes for the Board of Selectmen meetings held on July 11th and July 25th, 2017. Motion by Mr. Harris Second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (3-0)

Move to accept and not release the Executive Session meeting minutes held on July 25th, 2017 since the matter discussed is still pending at this time. Motion by Mr. Harris Second by Mr. Vegnani Unanimous Vote (3-0)

3. Adjournment and Signing of Documents

Mr. Vegnani said on August 29th the Public Safety Complex at 6 pm will be the dedication of the emergency operations Center.

8/14 Celebration of Life for Frank Lynch at Trinity Chapel, Boston College

Ms. Curran thanked the Chamber of Commerce for Heritage Days. It was very well run and everyone had a wonderful time. Ms. Curran thanked the Galley for following the agreement by closing their windows.

Mr. Vegnani thanked Shawn Harris for gathering the wooden benches and bringing them to Heritage Days form the Marshfield Fair Grounds. This is a big job.

Mr. Harris said the Chamber did a great job to promote parking at Greenbush and take the Trolley. There is a balance between being able to park and getting a ticket. Mr. Harris was happy that a lot of tickets were not given out so we will promote people coming to Scituate. As long as emergency vehicles can get back and forth that is most important. There is a delicate balance.

Mr. Vegnani said it was a town wide effort and saw Deputy Chief Al Elliott helping an attendee and the DPW emptying the trash and the great job by our police department. It was a good event enjoyed by the citizens of the Town.

Ms. Curran said the cross walk on route 3A at the intersection of First Parish will be repainted and the Department of Transportation will make some improvements before school opens. Special thanks to Senator O'Connor and Representative Cantwell for helping to make this happen with the Department of

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Vegnani Second by Mr. Harris (Unanimous Vote) Meeting adjourned at 10:33 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lorraine Devin, Recorder

List of Documents for the August 8, 2017 Board of Selectmen Meeting

• Agenda

Shawn Harris

Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes for August 8, 2017